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Factory Acts and Legislation

Government legislation gradually improved the terrible conditions encountered by children in the factories. The various Acts regulated working hours, workplace safety and also ensured the provision of education. 

Working Hours

In 1833, a Royal Commission into Child Labour recommended that children aged 11-18 should work no more than 12 hours a day. Children aged 9-11 should work 8 hours whilst children under nine ought not to work at all. This was followed in the same year by a Factory Act which regulated working hours. 9-13 year olds were not to work more than an 8 hour day and under 18 year olds were not to work at night. From 1837, birth certificates were used to prove children were legally old enough to work. In 1844, it was ruled that older children could work a maximum of 12 hours and must be given an hour and a half for meals. 

The campaigning of the Ten Hours Movement resulted in the 1847 Factory Act which made the working day 10 hours or 58 hours a week. This was increased to 10 and a half hours in the 1850 Act but the 10 hour day was reintroduced in 1874.

Workplace Safety

The 1844 Factory Act made it compulsory for machinery to be fenced in. It also required accidental deaths at work to be reported and investigated by a surgeon. This was followed by the Workmen’s Compensation Act of 1897 after which employers were legally required to compensate for injuries and deaths at work. 

Education

After the 1833 Factory Act, mill owners had to prove that they provided workers under 13 years old with two hours of schooling a day for six days of the week. From 1874, children aged 10-14 were allowed to work part time in order to make time for their education. In 1880, education was made compulsory for 5-10 year olds. Compulsory education was extended to children up to 14 in 1918. 

The education system was structured in 1870 by Forster’s Education Act which established Education Boards that could create new schools and pay the fees for the poorest children. In 1891, schools received grants so that they could stop charging for basic primary education. 
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